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November 28, 2023 

 

Mr. William Rinaldi, President 

North East Waste Transfer Systems, LLC 

4000 4th Street 

Moosic, PA  18507 

via email: bill@billrinaldi.com 

 

RE: TDL Response / 90-day extension request 

       North East Waste Systems Transfer Facility 

       Application #101731, APS #1080743, Auth #1429929 

       City of Hazleton, Luzerne County 

 

Dear Mr. Rinaldi: 

 

The Pennsylvania Department of Environmental Protection (DEP) has reviewed your request 

and herby approves a 90-day extension to respond to the Department’s Technical Deficiency 

Letter (TDL) of August 31, 2023. The original response was due to the Department on 

November 30, 2023. The new due date shall be 90 business days from the date of this approval 

or April 4, 2024. You must submit a response fully addressing each of the technical deficiencies 

within 90 business days. 

 

If you believe that any of the stated deficiencies is not significant, instead of submitting a 

response to that deficiency, you have the option of asking DEP to render a decision based on 

the information provided.  If you choose this option, you should explain and justify how your 

current submission satisfies the deficiency(s). Please be advised if there is no response your 

application may be denied.  

 

Should you have any questions regarding the identified deficiencies, please contact me at (570) 

830-3111 and refer to Application No. 101731 to discuss your concerns or to schedule a 

meeting.  You may also follow your application through the review process via eFACTS on the 

Web at: http://www.ahs2.dep.state.pa.us/eFactsWeb/default.aspx.  

 

Sincerely, 

 

David F. Matcho 
 

David F. Matcho, P.E. 

Environmental Engineer Manager 

Waste Management Program 

 

cc:  BAI Group, LLC (via email: kfinlan@baigroupllc.com) 

       City of Hazleton (via email: sean@karpowichlaw.com and    

       ematenkoski@cityofhazleton.org) 

       Luzerne County (via email: matthew.jones@luzernecounty.org) 

       Luzerne County Planning Commission (via email:  Patrick.Dooley@LuzerneCounty.org) 
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